
 

LRYC Shannon Fleet return of racing July 2020 

Phase 3  

29th June – 20th July 

Under Irish Sailing’s current return to sailing plan as of the 18th of June, racing will be permitted from the 

29th of June. Please note there may be a relaxation in guidelines for Phase 3 which have yet to be 

announced, the plan below takes the rules as they stand and will be revised if further relaxations are 

allowed. 

This document is an extension of LRYC’s Return to sailing plan https://www.lryc.ie/lryc-return-to-sailing/ 

all guidelines mentioned here are in addition to those in the main plan. Please note main plan will be 

updated for Phase 3 before June 29th 

 

• Until more exceptions are provided for sport, the Shannons cannot hold mixed households crew 

at a 2 meter distance, as such initially only crews from the same household will be permitted to 

race. This will most likely to be the first rule relaxed by Sport Ireland, either on the 29th of June 

or 20th July 

• Wednesday racing will commence from July 1st  

• There will be Sod racing over the weekends of 11/12th and 25/26th July 

• There will be no penalty for boats sailing 2 up. 

• Boats that need to be launched by trailer shall use the foreshore one at a time, the next boat to 

launch will wait in the carpark until the slip is free. 

• Once launched, boats proceed to the ESB and Clonmacnoise jetties and keep distance from 

other rigging boats. 

• Boats which are to be left on the shore overnight shall use the north shore and not the main 

slipway. 

• The PRO for the evening will perform a risk assessment of the weather conditions and crews 

that intend to sail as per other classes already sailing. The PRO and crew aboard starting 

boat/rescue will be from the same household.  

• Any weather requiring a reef will mean cancellation/postponement of racing, as per SODA 

recommendations this would be gusts of 16 – 20knts.  

• SOD 67 will be available for use. If used by a different crew to the one which last sailed her, 3 

days will have passed between uses, this is to allow for use without rigorous cleaning 

afterwards. Please contact the Sam Hatfield to book. 

 

https://www.lryc.ie/lryc-return-to-sailing/

